
Transfiguration Parish Transfiguration Parish 

17 South Main Street 

Schaghticoke, NY 12154 
 

Office Hours: Monday and Thursday,  9:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Phone: 518-753-4554   Fax: 518-753-0456 

50 Hillview Drive 

Speigletown, Troy, NY 12182 
Administrative Offices 

Office Hours: Monday thru Friday -  9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Phone: 518-235-0337   Fax: 518-235-8726 
 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
                                 Schaghticoke     Speigletown 
Saturday:       4:30 p.m.                                  
Sunday:       8:30 a.m.            10:15 a.m. 
                                    Tuesday              Thursday                                
Communion Service:  9:00 a.m.             9:00 a.m. 

SACRAMENTAL CELEBRATIONS 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: By Appointment 

Sacrament of Baptism: Usually first Sunday of the month.  

Please call the church office to make arrangements.  

Sacrament of Marriage: Couples should call the church 

office at least 6 months in advance of the wedding date.  A 

marriage preparation program is required for all couples.  Please 

call the church office to make arrangements.  

EMAIL CONTACTS 
  

General Office Inquiries: 

          general_office@transfigurationparish.net 

 

Office Support: 

Mary Clemente

 M.Clemente@transfigurationparish.net 

Bonnie Coraldi     

 B.Coraldi@transfigurationparish.net 
 

 

Bulletin: 

 M.Hurley@transfigurationparish.net 

Baptismal Preparation:                      

                 Call the church offices for more information. 

Director of Religious Education:    

 E.Thayer@transfigurationparish.net                  

Parish Nursing and Pastoral Care:  

 P.Hebert@transfigurationparish.net 

Special Activities and Fundraising:               

 E.DeBonis@transfigurationparish.net 

Deacon Chris Keough - Parish Life Director 

Deacon_Chris@transfigurationparish.net 
 

Fr. Dominic Ingemie - Sacramental Minister 

dingemie1@nycap.rr.com 
 

Deacon Charles Valenti - Parish Deacon  

          Deacon_Charlie@transfigurationparish.net. 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We  are a Catholic community united by love, illumi-

nated by the Transfiguration of our Lord Jesus Christ.  

We gather as a People of God seeking unity through 

the Holy Spirit to Worship through the Sacred Liturgy, 

Prayer and Sacraments, and to proclaim the Christian 

message which promotes Justice, Reconciliation and 

Service through Evangelization, Faith Formation and 

Discipleship. 



Mass Schedule & Intentions 

Saturday   April 23 
 4:30 p.m.  Sch    For the Parishioners 

       

Sunday      April 24 

 8:30 a.m.  Sch    J. Michael Harrison  Don and Cheri 
        Foster 

 

10:15 a.m. Spe    Francis Wallingford  Tom and Cheryl
        Wallingford

     Ray Cloutier  Mary Lou & Steve

       Sedlak and the

       Sedlak Family 
     Ann Cox  Walt and Paula 

 `       Moran 

     Francesco Sirtori  The Family  
 

Tues.        April 26 

 9:00 a.m.  Sch   Communion Service  

Thurs.  April 28 

 9:00 a.m.    Spe    Communion Service 

 

Saturday   April 30 
 4:30 p.m.  Sch    Ann Connor  The Family 

     Ray Cloutier  Dave and Rita 

        Duncan 

Sunday      May 1 

 8:30 a.m.  Sch    J. Michael Harrison  The Gregoire 

        Family 
     John & Marilyn Wallace The Family 

     Henry & Doris Jones  The Anderson, 

       Burke, Jones and 

       Tulloch Families    
 

10:15 a.m. Spe    Raymond A Cloutier  Robert and Joan

        Ryan 
     Elaine Beamish  Bob & Meg  Jones

     Robert Schatzle  Beth Thayer

5th Sunday of Easter          April 24, 2016 

From the Desk of Deacon Chris…. 

ALL GOD’S PEOPLE 
     I mentioned how much I enjoy reading from the 

Acts of the Apostles during the Easter Season.  Just 
today I read about St. Peter visiting the house of a 

gentile, and preaching the Good News to everyone in 

the house.  The reading goes on to describe how eve-

ryone was baptized, and the Holy Spirit came down 
upon them just like it did with the apostles at Pente-

cost. 

     Now many Jewish people were appalled that Pe-
ter even went into the house of gentiles, much less 

shared a meal with the them, and converted them as 

disciples of Jesus.  The reading reminded me of the 
reactions of the Pharisees and chief priests when Je-

sus associated with gentiles called pagans, or when-

ever he associated with those who were considered 

sinners and outcasts.   
     Thank God Jesus associated with those neglected 

by society!  Thank God Peter, Paul, and the other 

apostles listened to Jesus’ directive to proclaim the 
Good News to everyone, including the gentiles, and 

all corners of the world.  Thank God because you 

and I are gentiles!   

     History is full of events of religious persecution 
and exclusion.  So called “Holy Wars” have been 

fought that, as near as I can tell, have no winner.  

How could any war possibly be called holy?  I often 
wonder how great it would be if we were once again 

one Christian Church, and I wonder how did we get 

to this point with so many various denominations?   
     I remember as a youth when Roman Catholics 

would not go into a Protestant church for any reason.  

I don’t know if it was taught or not, but there was the 

impression that Catholics went to their own heaven, 
and everyone else went to a heaven not as wonder-

ful.  Do you remember that way of thinking? 

     Perhaps we can all remember that we are all fol-
lowers of Jesus Christ, and our differences are less 

than we think.  Let’s pray that we can all once again 

be one Holy, Catholic, and Apostolic Church like we 
profess in our Creed.  While we are at it, let’s be ac-

cepting of other world religions like Islam, Hindu-

ism, and Buddhism.  I’m not talking about the cow-

ards who commit terrorist acts in the name of relig-
ion.  They are far away from anything resembling 

religion.  Just think about this; when all is said 

and done, aren’t we all God’s people?  God bless. 
 

   Deacon Chris 

REMINDER!!! 
The site of the Saturday, 4:30 pm Mass will alternate each 

month.  In April it will be in Schaghticoke, for the entire month 

and in May the Mass will be in Speigletown, etc. 

Catholic Charities is collecting personal 

care products.  Please collect and donate these items 

during the month of April.  Look for the drop off 

boxes at the entrances of our churches. 

Please join us at…..  

The Regional Food Bank 

Tuesday, May 31st  

From 6:00 - 8:00 pm 
We are approved to bring a group of approximately 25 people  

to to volunteer at the Regional Food Bank in Latham.  Please 

consider spending time working at this worthwhile organiza-

tion. 



5th Sunday of Easter     April 24, 2016 

Thank you for your service next weekend  April 30 and May 1.  

Schaghticoke Site: 
ALTAR SERVERS 
4:30 p.m.      No Servers 8:30 a.m. Aleyah, Tyler,
    and David Proper
    

LECTORS 
4:30 p.m.      Donna Colligan     8:30 a.m. Pat Rigney 

  

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
4:30 p.m. Tom Hallock 8:30 a.m.     Erin Carknard 
                Dot Jackuback                                 Margaret LaFortune 
     
MONEY COUNTERS:  (5/2)  YELLOW TEAM -        
       M. Della Rocco, B. Hebert, J. Kelly, G. Squires, B. Madigan 
 

Speigletown Site: 
ALTAR SERVERS 
  10:15 a.m.   Gaetana and  
                        Sofia Baldwin

        
LECTORS  
  10:15 a.m.   To be scheduled. 
  

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
                                                     10:15 a..m.  Sandy Barrett 
   Ellie DeBonis 
   Debra Hebert 
 

MONEY COUNTERS:  (5/1)  Maureen Filarecki                                                      
                                                    Rose Cosgrove  

                                                                                      
ALTAR LINENS: (5/1)  Sandy Reardon 

This Week’s Parish Announcements 

TRANSFIGURATION PARISH NURSE PROGRAM 
Pat Hebert, RN, MA, Faith Community Nurse  

(518) 753-4554, ext. 13              p.hebert@transfigurationparish.net 
Our mission is to model the healing ministry of Jesus Christ. 

Our Goal is to promote health & wellness within the values, beliefs, practices of 
our faith community. 

Nurses’ Note:  
More Volunteers are still needed for “Two by Two”, the Transfiguration Parish 

Faith in Action Team.  Join your fellow parishioners on this team that pro-
vides non-medical support and friendship to someone caring for a family 

member with dementia/Alzheimer.  All volunteers are offered training and 
continued support.  By belonging to this team you only give the time you can 
when you can because there are several of you to share the role of helping.  

To receive more information, contact Pat Hebert @ 692-2135. 

 
Health Tips: Achoo! Allergy Season is Here.  Spring is here — with its lush 
grass, swaying trees, and rainbow of fragrant blossoms — and along with it, for 
some, the ultimate buzzkill: watery eyes, an itchy nose, and sneezing fits that feel 

strong enough to shift the jet stream. Allergies can do a number on your enjoy-
ment of the season, but there’s plenty you can do to ease your symptoms.  
1. Clean out your nose: Using warm, sterile salt water to rinse nasal passages can 
help to ease allergy symptoms. The practice may feel odd at first, especially if 
your sinuses are irritated, but it does get more comfortable.  
2. Up the a/c.  Keep windows closed at home and in the care, and turn on the air-
conditioning. 
3. Wash-up.  After you’ve been outdoors, wash your hands and face, and change 
your clothes. Before bed, shower and wash your hair to keep allergens out of your 

bed.  Be sure to wash your bedding in hot, soapy water once a week.   
4. Sleep in.  Avoid exercising outdoors in the morning between 5-10 a.m. ‘when 
pollen counts are highest, and on dry, warm, windy days. 
5. Be a clean machine:  Use a HEPA air filter to trap allergens at home but don’t 
stop there.  Because pollen is heavy and falls to the floor quickly, you also need to 
vacuum (try a HEPA-equipped vacuum) and dust often.  http://

www.clevelandclinicwellness.com  

ACCESS THE BULLETIN  

VIA  OUR WEBSITE 
The Transfiguration Parish website has been upgraded and has a 'new' look, 
with direct links to video, Facebook and much more.  The weekly bulletin 
continues to be available to read and refer to each week.  We invite everyone to 
visit  the website at www.transfigurationparish.net and then type into the search 
bar “Bulletin”.   Like us on Facebook. 

Transfiguration Parish 
NEW YORK YANKEES BUS TRIP 

New York Yankees vs. Baltimore Orioles 

July 21, 2016  

Price $85.00 
(Includes bus transportation and game ticket) 

Reservations call—235-0337 
 

 Bus departs from Transfiguration Parish - South  

 Departure Time - TBA 

 Seating -  Sections 109, 110 and 111 (field level seats) 

 Tickets are on sale. 

 Sign up sheets at the entrances of the churches or call the offices. 

BIRTHRIGHT of Ballston Spa 
will be offering fresh carnations for a $1 donation 

after all masses on May 7 & 8 in celebration of 
Mother’s Day.  Proceeds from this sale will benefit 

women who need support through a crisis preg-

nancy.  Your continued support of this fundraiser is 
truly appreciated.  

SPRING ENRICHMENT 2016 
 

Do you know that each year between 800 and 1000 men 

and women from across our diocese gather to learn more 

about their faith, take part in training sessions for different 

church ministries, and come together to give praise and 

glory to God?  Where do they do all this?  At Spring En-

richment.  This year Spring Enrichment will be at the Col-

lege of Saint Rose (in Albany) on Wednesday – Friday, 

May 18-20 and on Saturday, May 21 classes will be held in 

Albany, Averill Park, Herkimer, Oneonta, and Queensbury.  

Don’t miss out on this once-a-year opportunity.  For further 

information, view or download the program’s schedule and 

brochure from www.rcda.org or contact the Albany Dio-
cese’s Catholic School Office at 518-453-6602.  Registra-

tions will be accepted through Friday, May 13. 

mailto:p.hebert@transfigurationparish.net
http://www.rcda.org


Transfiguration Parish   

UPCOMING EVENTS 

         Please mark your calendars 

4/24 Evangelization Team Meeting    11:30 am - S Site 

7/17 Steak and Chicken Barbeque              TBA 

The BOOK NOOK NEWS 
Are you ready to celebrate The Book Nook's 8th 

Anniversary?  We have been busy during the 

winter getting ready for another Blow Out-$5 a 

bag sale!  Hard covers, paperbacks, CD's, chil-

dren and young adult books, cookbooks, religious, self-help, his-

tory and many miscellaneous topics are included in the sale.  Be-

ginning on Saturday, May 7 and every Saturday morning in May, 

the Nook and the Annex (triple classroom) will be open from 

9:00 am until noon, and will also be open before and after Masses 

every weekend in May.   Please take this opportunity to stop by 

the Book Nook and see what we've been doing.  In recent weeks, 

we have been fortunate enough to have some wonderful new 

books donated.  The Book Nook has books by the best-named 
authors, so it's a great place to find a title by your favorite, or 

to try a new one.  Donations are always welcome but please re-

member no encyclopedias, text books, magazines or VHS 

tapes.  Thanks for your continued support and see you at The 

Book Nook!  

CONFIRMATION 
The youth of our parish will be confirmed by 

Bishop Scharfenberger  on May 12 at 5:30 PM at 

the Speigletown site. A reception will follow in the 

hall.  The parish is invited to come and join us in 

these celebrations. Please keep our children and their parents at 

this very special time.  
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 

   Children’s liturgy of the word is the dismissal during Mass for 

the children to hear the word of God proclaimed with age appro-

priate activities to enhance their understanding of the Bible read-

ings. 

     We are hoping to have enough volunteers so that each volun-

teer would be responsible for just one weekend a month.  Volun-

teers will be trained, and receive guide books to help them pre-

pare their sessions. 

      Please prayerfully consider if you are being called to this 

most important ministry in our parish.  Sharing the Word of God 
with our children, and teaching them to love Jesus is one of the 

most rewarding ministries we have.  Please contact Beth Thayer 

at the Parish Office to volunteer. 

Offertory:  
         Due to the office vacation schedule there will 

not be an offertory report for April 16 and 17.        

Look for the information in next week’s bulletin. 
 

Thank you for your on-going generosity and continued commitment to 
your  parish.  Please consider increasing your weekly donation. 

Annual Super Raffle  
is HERE!!!! 

Feel free to call the church offices to reserve your favorite 

number chance during the week.  Chances will be available 

after the masses each weekend at our North and South sites 

at $100 per ticket.  The drawing will take place after dinner 
at our Chicken and Steak Barbeque on July 17, 2016.  As 

always the Grand Prize is $10,000.  There will also be 4 - 

$1,000 and 2 - $500 prizes.  Call 235-0337 for more infor-
mation. 

Tickets for the  2016-2017 Season  

PROCTOR’S THEATER IN  

SCHENECTADY 
Please join us for:    

An American in Paris  
October 16, 2016 - $62.00 per ticket 

The Sound of Music  
April 9, 2017 - $70.00 per ticket 

Beautiful - The Carol King Musical  
April 14, 2017 - $75.00 per ticket 

 

Contact Ellie DeBonis at the church office 235-0337 or 

E.Debonis@transfigurationparish.net for information. 
Please be prepared to make a 50% deposit on your ticket 

purchase at the time of your request for tickets. 

SERVICE DAY 
  APRIL 27th 

We will meet at the northern site at 9:00AM and work there until 

12:00.  Then, travel to the southern site have lunch and work 

there until 2:00. Come for the entire day or part of the day. 

JOBS FOR ALL AGES YOUNG AND OLD. 

2016 BISHOP’S APPEAL  
 “THE MERCY OF GOD ENDURES FOREVER” 
      Next weekend is the 2016 Bishop’s Appeal Commitment 

Sunday.  This Appeal supports all of the vital ministries and 

programs throughout the Diocese of Albany.  It is our one 

opportunity during the year to reach out in support of all the 

people of God beyond the boundary of our own Transfigura-

tion Parish.  Please respond to the Bishop’s Appeal by mak-

ing a one-time payment next weekend, or if you prefer, you 

can make a pledge with equal payments spread out over eight 

months.  Your gift directly helps our parish to pay its share of 

the important work of the diocese.  Our goal is to strive for 

100 % participation: not equal gifts, but equal sacrifice! 
     Please come to Mass next weekend prepared to make your 

2016 Bishop’s Appeal gift.  Time will be given during Mass 

for everyone to make their contribution.  Please be as gener-

ous as you can! 

PENTECOST CELEBRATION 
MAY 15 TH 

AFTER 10:15 MASS 

PARISH HALL - SOUTH SITE 
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